Annieville Elementary
Parents Advisory Council (PAC)
October 18, 2022
AGENDA

1. Opening/Welcome

2, Adopt Minutes of Last Meeting
3. PAC Co-Chair Report - Jessica K.
4, DPAC Report - Annette K.

5. Treasurer’s Report - Amna D.

6. PAC Team Reports

1. Hot Lunch - Ragne R.

2 Grade 7 Events Coordinators - Annie R., Michelle V.
3. Grade 3 Swim Coordinators - Allison W and Andrea M.
4 Neufeld Farms - Sherri
5. Winter Fair - Jessica K. / Melissa B.
7. Principal’s Report - Susan Parmar

8. Teacher’s Rep Report - Trisha McCullough

9. Closing



Annieville Elementary
Parents Advisory Council (PAC)
/ September 20, 2022

MINUTES

Date September 20, 2022
In attendance: Susan P, Jessica K, AnnetteK, Trish M, Melissa B, Genevieve C, Amna D, Ragne R, Annie R,

Michelle V, Sherri R, Allison W, Andrea M, Noni

Meeting called to order at 7:32 pm
Motion to accept the minutes of the previous meeting by Sheri
Seconded by Jessica K. Carried Unanimously.

A. Kozicki reads Land Acknowledgement Statement
We would like to acknowledge that we are learning and playing on the traditional territories of the Tsawwassen,
Musqueam, and Hun'ga'menem Speaking People, who have been stewards of the land since time immemorial.

PAC Co-Chair Report - Jessica K

e Discussion took place regarding changing time from 7:15 to 7:30. Decided to maintain the current time
schedule of 7:15 for every 3rd Tuesday of the month.

e Skating Was a huge event last year, and another one will be conducted again this coming school
year. Date TBD

e The Carnival was another successful event last year and will be happening again this school year as
well.

e Teacher wish lists were all submitted with the following conclusions:

1) Sports bins will be provided for each classroom. Included will be the bins, balls, frisbees, chalk and other

outdoor activities and common requests.
12 bins will need to be provided to each of our 12 divisions at aporx $2,750. Monies provided by left over

gaming grant fund.

2) Library Refresh - Collaborative group effort to provide a small makeover to the existing school library. Ideas
to provide more cozy and inviting areas to the library.

3) Pads - (Goal item)

4) Mural to be painted on school once school painting has been completed.

Motioned by Jessica K. Sherri to second.

Fundraisers:



e Neufeld farms: Sherri volunteered to organize this fundraising event. Ragne to assist.

e Looking into Neufeld alternatives due to the processing fees Neufeld has implemented after no longer
associating with Munch a Lunch.

e Ragne will be contacting Neufeld to find out how to process payments with anything other than credit
cards

e Growing Smiles: Jessica volunteered to speak with Daniella to see if we would like to continue using
them, as there were complaints about size and quality last year. Daniella will hopefully be able to find
out if this was a one off or if we can continue to expect smaller than usual plants.

Hot Lunch and Tuck Shop:
Noni spoke on behalf of Ragne:

e Munch a lunch will be up and running for this month.
e Working on restocking Tuck Shop
e New Sushi place will be being added for hot lunches

Ragne after arrival:

e We are out of freezies and are having a difficult time getting more.
e Sherri has a few boxes in her home that she is willing to sell the school.
e Once the weather changes, Tuck shop looking to sell hot chocolate and cookies instead of freezies

Grade 7

e Annie R, Michelle V and Chris F will be Co - Coordinators
e Hoodies are coming out for the grade 7's
e Camping still TBD for over night or day trip only

Grade 3 Swimming

e Waiting to hear from Sukhi for more information
e Trish vocalized they found they liked swimming to happen after returning from Spring break and will
be attempting to do that again this school year.

Winter Fair:

e Date confirmed as November 18th



Plans on combining family fun night and Christmas fair together for one fun filled evening including
family games, 8 vendors and the possibility of family photos with Santa!

Families can book time slots for photos and purchase picture packages

Ragne to have tuck shop open for snacks and treats

Cake and gingerbread walk a possibility

Silent Auction

Door prizes

Tickets to spin the wheel

Gaming license to be discussed

Vendors to be confirmed; Paint by Wendy, Sweet Legs, Honey and Candles, Jewelry and Soap, KC's
Graphic t's, Cat Coalition

Grade 7's to possibly have a table for their own fundraising efforts

Treasurer's Report - Amna D

Paid Book Bins

LST 12 Divisions x 4

Grant money has not come in yet. Hopefully in October
Left over Grant money is $3300

Our first freezie day since back to school made $124

Principals Report - Susan P

We had a delayed start to the year with classroom assignments due to an additional 15-20 new
children at our school.

We have also had some teachers and staff return to us, as well as some leave. All updated faculty
information is on the Annieville website.

Weekly emails will be sent out on Sundays. There will be a link guiding us back to the Annieville
website for the week at a glance.

If we need to have anything added for PAC updates and announcements, please submit to Susan
before Friday so they can be included.

We should hear back from district if Annieville grade 7's will be able to participate in the over night
camping trip, or if we will be limited to day time only, by the end of the week

We will need to look at fundraising ideas to help assist the mural for our school. Approximately
$10,000 will be needed in total

Breakfast program to continue but will need parent volunteers to be successful.

Sherri, Annie and Jessica volunteered to assist. 8:30am for approx. 15mins 2x weekly

We can add to our FB Page to see if other parents would like to help too.

Kindergarten parents to be sent home an email regarding how to access Munch A Lunch

We are currently short our IEP inclusion teacher. We are actively looking for someone to be the right
fit.



e We are updating the Annieville Seahawk logo! A local artist has been contracted to be able to do this
for us. PAC to contribute $500 for payment of the artist.

Motioned by Annette, Seconded by Jessica. Undisputed.

Teacher Report - Trish M

e Lots of movement has happened in the classrooms since the beginning of the year.

e Teachers provided many, many extended hours of their time to be able to provide proper classroom
placements in a timely manner.

e Teachers are happy to have the Parent interviews early in the school year to be able to connect with
us.
Teachers are very appreciative of the bins PAC has provided the classrooms
Library refresh suggestions: Lego wall and bean bag chairs

Next PAC meeting: October 18th, 2022 @ 7:15
Budget will be addressed
Meeting Adjourned 8:47pm



